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EDUCATION UPDATES 
Habematolel Pomo of Upper Lake-Education Department 

December 2022 

HPUL Youth participated in the making of medicine bags with Michael Bennett from LCTHC Youth Well-

ness Group. (Pictured left to right: Janine Bechtol, Vincent Snow, Rudy Brown, Matte Zugsberger, Maylea 

Martinez, and Michael Bennett) 

HPUL Youth Michael F. Marcks, J. Hope Marcks, II and Maylea Martinez, traveled to the Great Wolf Lodge 

in Scottsdale Arizona to attend 3-day gathering focused on Native Wellness, Culture & Spirituality, Leader-

ship, Healthy Lifestyles, Power of Positive Thinking, Finding Your Voice, Traditional Games, Healthy Rela-

tionships and Healthy Sexuality.  

(Pictured left to right: Jack Marcks, J.Hope 

Marcks,II, Michael F. Marcks, and Maylea 

Martinez) 

Youth Wellness Group 

Youth Leadership  



 

2 of 4 

                      Updates Continued 

On December 16th Lucerne Ele-

mentary held their award as-

sembly for the end of the first 

semester. A lot of kids received 

awards including some of our 

HPUL Youth. We would like to 

acknowledge Steven Krohn (top 

left) for receiving Principal Honor 

Roll Award. Steven is in 5th 

grade. Trey Duncan (top right) 

who is in 2nd grade received 

two awards, Principal Scholar 

Award for Subtraction and a 

Certificate of Excellence for At-

tendance. Aleena Snow (bottom 

left) was awarded the Penman-

ship Award. This was awarded 

to only 2 in the class. She also 

received Principal’s Honor Roll.  

Aleena is in Kindergarten. Final-

ly, Morgan Snow is in 1st grade 

and is such a good role model 

for her sister they got the same 

awards. Morgan received the 

Penmanship Award and Princi-

pal’s Honor Roll. We are very 

proud of these students for their 

hard work towards their educa-

tion. Great work Eagles!! 

LES Youth Awards 
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                      Updates Continued 

Christmas Gallery 
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                      Updates Continued 

HPUL-Super Youth Awards 

In December the Heart Award was given to HPUL Youth, 

Jonnie Jackson-Hogan (left) for lending a helping hand. 

Matte Zugsberger (middle) was recognized as, Youth of the 

Month, for improving her completed work at school. HPUL 

Youth Raymond Morrison (right) was awarded the Star 

Award for getting 100% on tests. Good job HPUL After 

School Program! If your child or you know a child who de-

serves recognition, please nominate them for the Tribe’s 

Super Youth Award, contact the Education Staff or you 

can nominate and submit for this award via the Tribe’s 

website portal at hpultribe-nsn.gov . 

Office Location: 375 E. HWY. 20, 
                           Suite “I” 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 516 
                           Upper Lake, CA   
                           95485 

Phone:  (707) 275.8727                
x 10 Amelia 
x 15 Joy 
X 21 Brianna        
x 24 Monique                                      

Joy Marcks, Education Director 
jmarcks@hpultribe-nsn.gov 
Brianna Jackson, Education Coord. 
bjackson@hpultribe-nsn.gov 

Monique Brown, Teacher Asst. 
mbrown@hpultribe-nsn.gov 
Amelia Rodriguez 
arodriguez@hpultribe-nsn.gov 

For Newsletter  

Submissions Email  

bjackson@hpultribe-nsn.gov 

GRADES!! 

Friendly reminder that the grading 

period has ended. If you received 

your youth’s report card, you can 

go on to the tribes website at 

www.hpultribe-nsn.gov/education/

student-grade-incentive/  to submit 

an application. Your child will re-

ceive their incentive for the effort 

they put into their education. If you 

need assistance feel free to reach 

out to Education Staff at the num-

bers below under contacts. We are 

happy to assist, and here to help. 


